Report of University Senator Mohamad Ansari 
to the Penn State Berks Faculty Senate
Friday, September 30, 2005
Report on the Faculty Affairs Committee – The Committee has sponsored two important advisory and consultative reports that I will present to the Senate Executive Council on October 11.  If approved, these reports will be placed on the Senate Agenda for Senate approval on October 25, 2005.  These documents are as follows:

1. A new Policy HR70 which outlines operating procedures for the Standing Joint Committee on Tenure in connection with dismissal of tenured or tenure eligible faculty members for adequate cause, financial exigency, program elimination, or revision.  

2. A report on Equity in Faculty Development Funding. 


Another item for Committee’s consideration in October is revision of HR76 on Affirmative Action.


Promotion and Tenure Committee – As the Chair of the FAC, I was appointed to the P&T Transition Committee in May 2005.  Members of this committee have been meeting since July.  The Committee’s preliminary report was shared with the Commonwealth Campus Senate Chairs at the August meeting in Altoona.  
Last week, upon Chair Snyder’s request, I spoke with the Executive Committee of the Penn State Berks Faculty Senate and shared with them the three major references relative to stand-alone colleges that were included in the first draft of the P&T Transition Committee’s final report. Since that meeting, Professor Blumberg (Chair of the Senate Committee on Intra University Relations) and I have revised the final report, have eliminated two of the references, and have softened the language in the third.  This revised report has been approved by the Committee and has been sent as “Pen-ultimate Report” to the Senior Leadership of the University. 
The Promotion and Tenure Transition Committee’s Final Report will be placed on the University Faculty Senate website. 
